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The 48th STCU Governing Board Meeting made the following decisions via written procedure: 

 

➢ Approved the minutes of the 47th GBM held on December 6th, 2018 as presented. 

 

➢ Approved two (2) projects for a total of €553,450. 

 

➢ Accepted the 31 December 2018 Financial Statement Audit Report and Management Letter 

as presented. 

 

➢ Confirmed extension of current Senior Deputy Executive Director – (UA) Mykola Lubiv for 

a two year term beginning 1 January 2020 and ending 31 December 2021. 

 

➢ Confirmed extension of current Chief Financial Officer and Chief Administrative Officer – 

(EU) Anthony Nichol for a one year term beginning 15 September 2019 and ending 14 

September 2020. 

 

➢ Approved the addition of funds to the 2019 Supplemental Budgets (SBs) approved at the 

47th STCU Governing Board with an additional €45,000 assigned by the EU to Activity 06 

– Travel and Mobility Support to support the travel of GUAM participants to the BACAC 

conference held in Tashkent, Uzbekistan in March 2019 and an additional €100,000 assigned 

by the EU to Activity 16 – Partner Promotion and Support to support the three (3) grant 

winners of the EU’s CBRN CoE Competition in the SEEE Region. 

 

➢ Noted introduction of seven (7) new Partners to the STCU since the 47th STCU Board of 

Governors Meeting, including:  University of Birmingham (EU), Valcor Engineering 

Corporation (USA), Berlin Space Consortium, GmbH (EU), University Kebangsaan 

Malaysia (Malaysia), The Royal Military Academy of Belgium (EU), NEXTMetals 

(EU), CULMEN International, LLC (USA), Kaunas University of Technology (EU), 

and Emergent Energy Inc. (USA),. 




